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Temkwikwexel
The seventh month, around April, is called Temkwikwexel - time for baby
sockeye salmon. By some people, kwikwexel is baby sockeye salmon. Some
call the month Lhemt'oles, which means spring showers in the eyes.

Time for baby sockeye salmon

Temkwikwexel
Apr 21 - May 19

Tem'elile
The next month is around May, is salmonberry time, Tem'elile. These are the
first berries out and signal the beginning of six or seven months of berry
picking time.

Salmonberry time

Tem'elile
May 20 - Jun 17

Sumas First
Nation
celebrates
the results
of the 2025
election
Congratulations to Chief
Dalton Silver, Councillor
Iris Point, Councillor Sam
Kelly, Councillor Clint
Tuttle, & Councillor Troy
Ganzeveld

Event Highlights Page
Women’s Empowerment Group 4
Free Legal Clinic 5
Emergency Preparedness Fair 6
Land Use Plan Meeting 7-8
Mother’s Day Coastal Jam 9
Fraser River Art Exhibition 10
Stolo Bootcamp 11
Traditional Medicine Classes 12

And more! 

Office Closure: May 17 (Victoria Day)

Email: communications@sumasfirstnation.com Phone: (604) 845-2322



We thank you for your work

Th'íthométsel kw’ás xwe’ílem

2025 General Election
A warm congratulations to our newly elected Chief and Council!

Elected Chief: Dalton Silver

Elected Council: Clint Tuttle, Troy Ganzeveld, Iris Point, Sam Kelly

We raise our hands in gratitude and respect to the newly elected
and returning members of Chief and Council. May your term be

guided by wisdom and unity. We stand with you in support as you
carry this sacred responsibility. Ey swayel te S’ólh Shxwelí (it is a

good day for our leadership).



Community Events 



Empowerment

Socializing

Pampering

Learning

& more!

Starts April 2nd, 2025

Every Wednesday

4:00 PM - 6:00 PM

Community Hall

Women’s With Pat Charlie

Open to all First Nations women!

Special thanks to Sumas First Nation’s Healing Homes Department
for helping to organize this group. For more information or if you
have questions, please contact Dionne Shaw (Healing Homes
Manager): dionne.shaw@sumasfirstnation.com





Prizes
Bouncy Castle

Carnival Games
Kids Activity Table

Pop Corn
Demonstrations
Balloon Twisting
Face Painting
BBQ Dinnner

JOIN US FOR LOTS OF
FUN!

Meet first responders, emergency management
stakeholders, community partners and the Sumas
Emergency Department team!
Enjoy hands-on activities, demonstrations, and the
chance to ask questions.
Let's build a more prepared and resilient community
together.
HOSTED BY: SUMAS FIRST NATION EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT 

2800 SUMAS MOUNTAIN ROAD

Emergency.Department@sumasfirstnation.com 

SUMAS FIRST NATION

Emergency P
a
r
i
e
r
parednessF

FRIDAY MAY 9TH 2025
3:00-6:00 PM



Please join us May 13, 2025, from 5-8 PM for a special vote to
accept the updated Land Use Plan (recently updated by our
Lands Department). The vote to accept the updated 2025 Land
Use Plan will take place via secret ballot for eligible voters present
at the Special Membership Meeting, in accordance with the
Semá:th Land Code

What is the purpose of this meeting?

Door Prizes for Participants! 

65” Hisense HQ TV, Sonos ERA 100 twin speakers, Propane Fire Pit,
Dinnerware, Outdoor Lighting, Folding Wagon & more!

May 13, 5:00 PM - 8:00 PM, Sumas Community Hall

Notice of Special
Membership Meeting
Updated Land Use Plan Ratification

Date: May 13, 2025
Location: Sumas Community Hall
Presentation: 5:00 PM - 5:30 PM
Voting: 5:30 PM - 8:00 PM



The 2025 Land Use Plan update builds on the original 2013 plan to
reflect the evolving needs of Semá:th. A Background Report is also
available, highlighting key land use data and community priorities.
We strongly encourage members to review both documents to
better understand current opportunities and challenges.

What is the project background? 

You can find the 2025 Land Use Plan and Background Report on
the SFN website under Lands. Printed copies are also available at
the Admin Building (Building 3, 2788 Sumas Mountain Rd). See
below for website screenshots:

Where can I see the important documents?









Traditional Medicine
with Dr. Jeanne Paul

Dress appropriate for the weather, rain, or
shine/boots etc.
Clippers/Scissors/Loper, if you have one
to cut the branches
Bring Baggies large enough to hold leaves,
branches, roots. Label each bag.
Lunch will be provided, bring own snacks,
water etc. Teacher will make tea for the
day.
Bring a 3 ring binder to hold notes/index
sheets of A,B,C, etc. Bring note paper
pens/felt pens/ labels for your jars
Bring a cutting board, a sharp knife,
scissors. Bring a Laundry basket to hold
your Medicines and herbs to bring home.

Supplies to bring to class:

Define Traditional use of the Herbs of that
Season
Learn one Body System related to the
Season of the Herbs.
Learn the Disease process
Learn the Chemical Constituents of the
Herbs.
Study the herbal terminology,
contraindications and its properties.
Learn the Menstruums which extract the
Medicines from an Herb.
Learn how to create a Formula and
Dosages.
Learn to make a Final Product as a Cream
or a Spray.

Goals of the Medicine Classes:

Spring Classes
Classes will cover harvesting, lecture, &
making of the final product over 2 sessions,
focusing on plants & herbs available during
the Spring season

Registration
Please email Dionne Shaw (Healing Homes):
dionne.shaw@sumasfirstnation.com

2nd Class: May 17, 9am - 12pm

Dates & Times

Meeting at the Tim Hortons in
Vedder Crossing Plaza: 6014 Vedder

Rd Unit 27, Chilliwack, BC V2R 5M4

Location

Will provide the 200 ml jars for each student
The Menstruums as: Olive Oil, Ribena Concentrate and Apple Cider Vinegar
Lunch: on the first day of each of the season
Will provide the notes for each of the 3 Sessions will be based on the Season of the Herb. 
Body System notes will be provided to correspond with the Season of that Herb.
Will provide the Plastic Jars,  Bottles and Medicine Bags  necessary to make final products.

The following will be provided for all students:

NEW DATES & TIMES



May 16, 2025

Starts 6:00 PM
Dinner provided

Shxwhá:y Village
Coastal Jam

Shxwhá:y Village
Cultural Centre
B-44692 Skway Rd
Chilliwack, BC

Games, fun,& prizes!

Dionne Shaw email:
dionne.shaw@sumasfirstnation.com



Questions? Email education@foredbc.org. 

Celebrating the rich cultural & heritage traditions of Indigenous people,
FORED sponsors this annual contest with cash prizes for Indigenous youth. 

Interview a local elder about homemade salal tea on
video? Creativity of all kinds is welcomed. 

Contest Details: Please submit entries via the easy entry form on our
website. https://www.foredbc.org/traditional-knowledge-contest
Entries may also be mailed to the address at bottom.

Eligibility: youths aged 5-18 of First Nations, Inuit, Métis, or
self-declared ancestry. 
Participants must include their name, band affiliation/ancestry,
home address, phone & email address, parent & teacher contact,
grade & school on website entry form or with mailed entries.
Please include a brief description of how your artwork relates to
traditional knowledge and medicine. DEADLINE: May 23/25

 

All original artistic work accepted: i.e. pencil, crayon, paint, mural, collage, photos, animations,
videos etc. (.jpg, .pdf, .png, .mp4, .MOV). Minimum image size 2MB. Videos must be less than 3 min.
Please have someone take a photo of you with your artwork if possible.
By entering, winners agree their names & entries can be published in local & social media, or
displayed on BC Ministry of Education sites for Indigenous People’s Day, June 21, & our website. 
All entrants qualify for complimentary, honourary youth membership. No commercial use of entries.
Mailed entries won’t be returned. Only winners will be notified. 
See how Indigenous volunteer mentors integrate traditional knowledge into natural resources
practices on our YouTube. Follow us on social @foredbc. 
Complimentary teacher & youth activities by age group on Indigenous culture available here. 

PHOTO, VIDEO & ART CONTEST FOR CANADIAN INDIGENOUS YOUTH
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Sign up now to secure your spot & grow the game among First Nations youth! 
Questions? Please contact Jenna Noppen: jenna.noppen@sumasfirstnation.com 

Click the link in the comments to sign up!



Tuesday & Thursday, 5:30-7 PM

Cultus Lake Boat Launch Area 

Parents are encouraged to attend
with their children

Training: 13 & Under Group

Monday-Friday, 5:30-7:30 PM

Cultus Lake Boat Launch Area 

Training: 16+ Group

Community welcome to attend all races -
come watch and cheer on our Warriors! 

Water shoes

Life jacket

Towel

Change of clothes

What to bring

To register,
please email

Barb Kelly:
barb.kelly@sumasfirstnation.com

War Canoe
Training & Racing

Please note that there is limited parking at
the Cultus Lake Boat Launch site. Additional
parking is available at the Main Beach lot.

Training starts April 1st | Races start May 3rd (flip for race schedule)



May 2025
May 3-4

May 10

OPEN

May 10 Penn Cove Coupville, WA

May 10-11 Stzuminus Chemainus, BC

May 10May 17-18 Pilalt Days Skwah (Chilliwack Landing), BC

May 17-18 Tulalip Days Tulalip Sports Complex, WA

May 10May 24-25 Seabird Island Days Seabird Island (Agassiz), BC

May 10May 31-June 1 Nooksack Days Bloedel Donovan Park, WA

June 2025
June 7-8

May 10

Cultus Lake Water Sports

June 13-15 Musqueam Musqueam Cultural Centre, BC

June 20-22 Stommish Water Festival Lummi, WA

May 10June 28-29 Sasquatch Days Harrison Hot Springs, BC

June 28-29 Tsawout Tsawout, BC

Cultus Lake, BC

July 2025
July 5-6

May 10

Ambleside

July 4-6 Whey-Ah-Whichen Festival Cates Park, Tsleil-Waututh, North Van., BC

July 11-13 Sqewlets Squawkum Park, Harrison Bay, BC

May 10July 19-20 Quw’utsun Cowichan Bay, BC

July 26-27 Snuneymuxw Water Sports Snuneymuxw (Nanaimo), BC

Ambleside Park, West Van., BC

August 2025
August 2-3

May 10

Geronimo Days

August 9-10 Snaw-naw-as Nanoose Bay, BC

August 9-10 Swinomish LaConner, WA

May 10August 16-17 Chief Seattle Days Suquamish, WA

August 22-24 Makah Days Neah Bay, WA

West Saanich, BC

War Canoe
Racing Schedule 

Spectators welcome -
please come and cheer on

our Semá:th Warriors!



Halq'eméylem Language ClassHalq'eméylem Language Class

Running until JuneEvery Thursday 6:00 - 7:00 pmHealth Boardroom

Taught by: Aiden Silver All ages welcome Free Class

Halq'eméylem Classes with Aiden
Silver are back! 

Learn beginner-level traditional phrases and
words in Halq'eméylem, the language of the
Semá:th people. Aiden Silver is a Semá:th
band member and will be leading these
classes.

This is a FREE language class, made possible
and offered on-reserve through our Healing
Homes Department. Special thanks to Dionne
Shaw & Lyndy Silver with Healing Homes, and
to Aiden Shaw for his instruction!

Classes are
geared towards

all ages

How to Register:
Please email Dionne Shaw to register: dionne.shaw@sumasfirstnation.com 

Healing Homes 
Department

Sumas First Nation



Healing Homes 
Department

Sumas First Nation

Hot Meals: Freshly prepared meals
served every Wednesday.

Support Services: Access to
resources and information to help
individuals on their path to
recovery.

What we offer:

Health Building
Boardroom 

At the Soup Kitchen, our mission is to provide nourishing
meals and support to those in need. We are dedicated to
serving homeless individuals and those struggling with
addiction, or those that are simply in need of a hot meal.
Our aim is to offer not just food, but also a caring &
supportive environment for all those in need.

Location
Sumas First Nation Health Building
Boardroom (2788 Sumas Mountain Rd,
Abbotsford, BC V3G2J2)

Safe Space: A welcoming and non-
judgmental environment where
everyone is treated with dignity and
respect.

Every Tuesday &
Wednesday

12:30 - 2:30 pmAbout Our Program

For more information
please contact:

Lyndy Silver
lyndy.silver@sumasfirstnation.com

Open to all those in need of a hot meal

LYNDY
LUNCH with

How You Can Help
Spread the word! Help us reach those
who need our services. If you or
someone you know is in need of
assistance, please don’t hesitate to
reach out. Everyone deserves a
helping hand and a warm meal



UBC Forestry

New Indigenous land stewardship degree
will prepare the next generation of land
protectors to restore ecosystems and take
action on climate change

The four-year, interdisciplinary Bachelor of Indigenous Land
Stewardship (BILS) was created with Indigenous Peoples in
Canada in response to the growing need for Indigenous-led
land management and sustainable resource stewardship,
especially important in the face of climate change. The
program will integrate Indigenous science and ways of
knowing with courses in ecological sciences, governance,
law, economics, and business management.

Full press release is below. Learn more about this unique
opportunity HERE

The BILS program is unique in its Indigenous-led,
experiential, and multi-access learning approach. Students
will learn directly from Indigenous scholars, Elders,
Knowledge Keepers and allies in a culturally safe space. 

https://forestry.ubc.ca/news/bachelor_of_indigenous_land_stewardship_release/








Community
Notices



Sumas First Nation Semá:th 
2788 Sumas Mountain Road, Abbotsford, BC V3G 2J2 

.Telephone: (604) 852-4041 Fax: (604) 852-4048 

The maintenance of your Central Air Unit is your responsibility. Heat Pump/furnace filters must be
replaced at least every three months. 

For information on filters or a maintenance package quote, 

please contact Meer Mechanical at 604-793-0169. 

The Housing Department does not have the funding to repair or replace furnace/central air filters or 
units for member-owned homes. 
Maintenance Guidelines: 

• Keep your exterior Central Air Unit clean and free of debris, including blackberries, shrubs, 
plants, and garbage. 
Avoid placing any objects on or around the unit to prevent clogging or damage from leaves, 
branches, or cottonwood fluff. 
Any damage caused by neglect or obstruction is the homeowner’s responsibility and can 
result in costly repairs. 

• 

• 

If there is an issue with your furnace or air conditioning unit, and maintenance
requirements have not been followed, the repair costs will be your responsibility. Regular
maintenance is essential, as the Housing Department does not have the budget for these
repairs. 

For assistance or inquiries, please contact: 

Nancy Murphy, Housing Administrator 

Nancy.murphy@sumasfirstnation.com or 604-997-9500 

Paula Olmstead, Housing Officer 

Paula.olmstead@sumasfirstnation.com or 604-852-4041 ext 227 

Important Notice 

Notice for Member Homes Furnace & Central Air Maintenance Information 

Member Home New Central Air Unit & Furnace Responsibilities: 

mailto:Nancy.murphy@sumasfirstnation.com
mailto:Nancy.murphy@sumasfirstnation.com
mailto:Paula.olmstead@sumasfirstnation.com
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Contact
Info

Free Clinical Counselling
Available through Fraser Health
Dean Olenick, Indigenous Clinical Counsellor

Are you looking for safe and discrete clinical counselling
sessions? Dean Olenick (BComm., MACP, RCC) is available
to book through our very own Health Department.
Services are available free of charge and are open to any
member of Sumas First Nation.

Book a session quickly and easily by contacting Lori
Stromquist (Community Outreach Worker).

Email: dean.olenick@fraserhealth.ca
Phone: (604) 316-35125



We have a team of dedicated and trained staff available to support you at
any time. They specialize in trauma-informed care and are here to ensure
you receive the help you need in a safe and supportive way. Whether you
need guidance on next steps or access to resources, they will walk
alongside you to help you access the support that you need. 

We are here to help.

If you are in need of support, please contact one of the following Sumas
staff members:

Are you in need of
trauma support?

Tracey Stewart

tracey.stewart@sumasfirstnation.com

(Chief & Council Executive Assistant)

604-852-4041 ext. 203

Dionne Shaw

dionne.shaw@sumasfirstnation.com

(Healing Homes Manager)

604-852-4041 ext. 217

Lyndy Silver

dionne.shaw@sumasfirstnation.com

(Healing Homes Coordinator)

604-852-4041 ext. 216

Donna Blair

donna.blair@sumasfirstnation.com

(Legacy Project Administrator)

604-852-4041 ext. 305



\\SFN-S18\FolderRedirections\chantel.homme\Desktop\Housing\Heat Pump Furnace notice February 2025 (002).docx 

Notice

Furnace & Central Air Maintenance Information 

Furnace Filters 
Furnace filter need to be checked regularly. The Furnace/Central Air
will shut down if the filter is too clogged and will not warm or cool 
appropriately. 
The furnace filters need to be clean and changed at least quarterly to 
keep your furnace operating properly. Your furnace and vents need to 
be clear to keep air flowing. 
Rental homes may call the SFN housing department for assistance
from SFN Maintenance Crew for furnace filter inspections and
maintenance. 
Member Home New Central Air Unit Responsibilities 
The Central Air Unit maintenance is your responsibility. Heat Pump 
filters require replacement regularly, call Kim Peters, Meer Mechanical 
for information on the filters or a maintenance package quote. (604-
793-0169). 
Please keep your exterior Central Air Unit clean of any debris, black 
berries, shrubs, plants, etc. The unit can be damaged if clogged or 
jammed with leaves, branches, cottonwood fluff, garbage (Do not
store anything on or around the unit). Damage is your responsibility
and can be very costly. 
Rental Home New Central Air Unit & Furnaces 
Heat Pump filters require replacement regularly. You may call the SFN 
housing department for assistance from SFN Maintenance Crew for 
filter inspection and maintenance. 
Please keep your exterior Central Air Unit clean of any debris, black 
berries, shrubs, plants, etc. the unit can be damaged if clogged or 
jammed with leaves, branches, cottonwood fluff, garbage (Do not
store anything on or around the unit). Damage can be very costly and
is a breach of the Rental Housing Policy. 

SUMAS FIRST 
NATION HOUSING
DEPARTMENT 

We thank you for your
cooperation and for any 
assistance please call : 

Paula Olmstead, Housing 
Officer – 
paula.olmstead@sumasfirst
nation.com – 604-852-4041 
– ext. 227 

Nancy Murphy, Housing 
Administrator-
nancy.murphy@sumasfirstn
ation.com 
604-997-9500 

If there is an issue with your furnace or air conditioning units, and you have not followed the
requirements the cost will fall upon you. It is very important to maintain your Furnaces and Air
Conditioning unit as the Housing Department does not have the budget to repair. 



Dear Community Members, 

We hope this message finds you well. As of December 19, 2024, our community has implemented a new
garbage disposal system. To ensure a smooth and efficient process, we kindly ask that all disposal items
be placed inside the bins. Unfortunately, materials left outside the bins, whether in bags or on top,
cannot be collected.

To assist with the automated pickup system, please place your bins near the road curb by 7:00 AM,
ensuring there is a minimum of 1 foot of space between each bin. This small adjustment will allow the
automated trucks to collect the bins with ease.

We sincerely appreciate your cooperation and encourage you to take a moment to familiarize yourself
with the new system. Your attention to these details helps keep our community clean and organized.

Garbage Collection (Black Bin)

Keep Lids Closed: Please ensure that the lids of all garbage bins are closed to prevent rainwater
from filling them.

1.

Garbage Placement: All garbage must be placed inside the bins, not on the lid.2.
Curbside Pickup Time: Please have your garbage bins at the roadside curb every Thursday by 7:00
AM.

3.

Recycle Collection (Blue top bin)

Keep Lids Closed: Please make sure that the lids of all recycling bins are closed to prevent
rainwater from accumulating inside.

1.

Recycling Placement: All recyclables must be placed inside the bins, not on the lid.2.
Curbside Pickup Time: Please have your recycle bins at the roadside curb every Thursday by 7:00
AM.

3.

Organics Collection (Green bin) 

Keep Lids Closed: Keep the lids of all organic’s bins closed to avoid rainwater collection.1.
Organics Placement: Please place all organics inside the bins, not on the lid.2.
Curbside Pickup Time: Please have your Organics bins at the roadside curb every Thursday by 7:00
AM.

3.

Acceptable Materials: Only organic materials are accepted. No plastic or garbage. The only
acceptable organic bags are the paper ones with a sucrose liner (available at Canadian Tire, Home
Depot, etc. Please see the attached picture for reference. 

4.

Contaminated Organics: If non-organic items are found in your organic’s bins, it will be yellow
tagged and will not be collected. The organic bin will then be collected next Thursday, once the
banned items have been removed. 

5.

Lands Notice: Garbage Collection System



Guidance on Disposal of Game, Meat, Bones, and Fish Viscera (guts)

We ask for your cooperation in following proper disposal practices for organic materials.

Green Organic Bin: For small quantities of kitchen waste that may include meat and bones,
may be placed in the organic green bins.

1.

Black Garbage Bin: Game meat, bones, and fish viscera(guts) should be securely double-
bagged and placed in the black garbage bins. 

2.

Thank you for your cooperation in helping us keep our community clean and maintaining an
efficient waste management system.

If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact:

Sasha Tuttle: sasha.tuttle@sumasfirstnation.com

Harmeet Rai: Harmeet.Rai@sumasfirstnation.com

Acceptable Organic Bags 

mailto:sasha.tuttle@sumasfirstnation.com
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Department
Updates 



Nature Field Trip: We’re heading to Aldergrove Regional Park for a nature-themed
adventure! This will be a great chance for the children to explore the outdoors and
connect with nature.
Elders Tea at the Preschool: We’re honored to host an Elders Tea, giving the children
and elders a time to connect.
Auntie/Grandmothers/Mothers Day Tea: We’re celebrating the amazing women in our
children's lives with a special tea at the daycare. The children have been working hard
on heartfelt gifts to share!
Spring Garden Planting: With help from a knowledgeable elder, we are getting our
garden ready for spring. The children are learning how to plant and care for vegetables
and flowers.

Busy Bear Updates May 2025

Éy Swayel, Families
May is shaping up to be an exciting and enriching
month at the daycare! We have many fun activities,
special visitors, and meaningful learning opportunities
planned. Here’s a look at what’s happening:

Daycare Closure
May 19 , 2025th

Victoria Day

Upcoming Events & Activities 

Earth Day 
We spent time learning about Mother Earth and the many
ways we can take care of her. The children had
meaningful discussions about protecting the environment
and why it’s important to be kind to the planet. As part of
our Earth Day activities, we went on a field trip where the
children used tongs to pick up litter, helping to clean up
the area around them. Afterward, we gathered to sort the
items we found and talked about what could be recycled,
reused, or needed to go in the garbage. It was a fun
hands-on learning experience for the children.



Busy Bear Updates May 2025

A Warm Welcome to our New Staff Member! 
We’re excited to welcome a new staff member to our Infant and Toddler program. Her name
is Anastasia Nahanee, and her ancestral name is Na7aliya. She comes from the
Sḵwx̱ wú7mesh Úxwumixw (Squamish Nation). She is 32 years old and a mother of two
children. She obtained her Early Childhood Educator (ECE) license in July 2022. Anastasia is
very passionate about working with children, as she strongly believes that “this is where it
all begins”. 

Weekly Library Visits
Each week, a librarian Ray & Millie Silver Indigenous Library,
joins us during circle time to share stories with our infants
and toddlers — a special time that fosters a love of books
from the very beginning!

Our Book Club also continues in the 3–5-year-old program:
every month, children bring home a new book to enjoy with
their families. 

Visit from Our Aboriginal head start on
Reserve (AHSOR) Advisor from FNHA
We were happy to welcome our AHSOR advisor for a visit.
It was a great opportunity to share ideas and learn about
new resources available to us. We look forward to building
our programs even further with their support.

Afterschool Club Guest
We’re excited to have a guest, soccer star Bruce Silver joining our
Afterschool Club to play soccer with the kids. They’re looking
forward to the visit and can’t wait to build their skills on the field!



Busy Bear Updates May 2025

April Farm Field Trip Recap
Last month, our children enjoyed a fun and educational
trip to the farm. They met cows, horses, sheep, goats,
pigs, rabbits, and more — and even got to milk a cow! A
big thank you to our bus driver, Barb Kelly. We are
thankful to have received funding for our bus from First
Nations School Education Steering Committee (FNESC)
and Jordan’s Principle. Both organizations have been a
great support to Busy Bear Club Preschool. 

Language Learning in Full Swing
Our language program continues to thrive thanks to our
dedicated language teacher, Roxanne Dool. Each child
received a language book to take home, which is updated
monthly with new words and phrases. Be sure to check for
the latest additions.

Gratitude Corner
Thank You, Elders: We are so grateful to the elders who visit us each week. Your
guidance, teachings, and kindness enrich our children's lives deeply.
Thanks to Our Speech & Language Pathologist: Our weekly visits from the speech and
language pathologist, Chelsea van Tol are invaluable. She also led a professional
development workshop for staff to support language development in young children.
Nurses’ Visit: A big thank you to the nurses
from Stó:lō health Services who visited our
3- 5-year-old program. They held a
wonderful session on health and nutrition
and provided immunizations for children who
needed them. We also enjoyed a delicious
supper together catered by one of our
families whose children attend the daycare. 
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Busy Bear Updates May 2025

In-House Newsletters & Updates
Please remember to check your in-house
newsletters and the Lillio App regularly for an
messages or important info about programs, etc. 

We’re looking forward to another wonderful
month of learning, growth, and connection. We
leave you with this Aboriginal Head Start
Statement of Beliefs and Values about children …

“We believe that adults are community role models
who are to teach children how to live a good life.”

Ts’ithóme tsel – thank
you from all of us at
The Busy Bear Club
Preschool!



Happy May, Community! 
I want to first thank you all for your participation in the
recent Sumas General Election. We had an AMAZING
turnout of voters; thank you for taking the time to vote
in-person, or to send your mail-in ballots.  

-Chantel H, Communications Officer 

Comms Dept. Updates May 2025

New Sumas First Nation Website 
I want to take a few moments to remind everyone
that we will be getting a brand new website for
Sumas First Nation (estimated completion is
September 2025).

Your feedback is very important! We invite you to take
a short survey to leave us feedback that we can use
while we build this website. 

Click here to take the survey!

Healing Homes
Workshop/Class Survey
We are also still taking submissions for
our Healing Homes survey! We want to
know what days and times work best for
members, and we want to know which
programs are most important to you. 

Click here to take the survey!

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd_Q3FuHQGBYRhjv8PBMMA4NPtP1yrrU46O-icZo3mfx8I9kw/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeEAjTEj5iOOlT8TBYPorQH5lYyg51nRm4-6KtJs5k-SWfc3g/viewform?usp=dialog


Sacred Land Returned to Semá:th
Abbotsford, BC, March 31st, 2024 – Sumas First
Nation (Semá:th) and the Province are strengthening
their relationship through the return of the sacred
Lightning Rock site.
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Read the Full
Press Release Here

Chief Dalton Silver represented
Semá:th for the official return of
the Lightning Rock land parcel.
Province has now successfully returned
the 36-hectare Lightning Rock site to
Semá:th Nation. This land holds deep
cultural and spiritual significance to
Semá:th and serves as a repository of
traditions and narratives passed down
through generations.

Semá:th and the Province have worked in
close collaboration to chart a path forward
for the site’s protection since signing a
memorandum of understanding (MOU) in
2017. In March 2024, the Province announced
the purchase of the Lightning Rock site as
part of ongoing negotiations with the
intention to transfer the lands to Semá:th
First Nation.

Read the full press release here!
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